NCPCA c/o Youth and Family Services
4912 Nantucket Road

College Park, MD 20740

August 11, 2014

Barbara L. Solberg, Chief
Highway Design Division
707 North Calvert Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

RE: Greenbelt Metro Interchange Project - PG3335172
Dear Ms. Solberg:

On June 16, 2014, I submitted a written request for the North College Park Citizens Association
(NCPCA) to be included in the design and review process. After not receiving any response
from SHA, T called the project manager, Moreshwar B. Kulkarni, to make certain our request had
been received. During the conversation, I reiterated NCPCA’s desire to be part of the process
and requested that we receive the schedule /time line for the project, minutes of meetings with
outside parties and other correspondence related to the scope of the project. Mr. Kulkarni stated
that after two hours there would be a charge. I asked if our request was being treated as a Public
Information Act request and Mr. Kularni stated yes. Therefore, I requested that Mr. Kulkarni
provide me with a list of responsive documents and I would let him know which we wanted to
“purchase.” Subsequently, I received a phone call from Mr. Kulkarni in which he stated that our
request for information would need to be submitted in writing and that a letter was preferable to
an email.

The City of College Park in a letter dated May 29, 2014, requested that the City be placed on the
project mailing list and afforded the opportunity to participate in the process. To date, the City
has not received any correspondence or information on the project.

We are extremely disappointed that SHA has taken a position of exclusion with our community.
North College Park is the community closest to the proposed project. Our community
participated in the process when the original alignment of the Interchange was designed.
Changes to the design may have detrimental impacts for our neighborhood and we thought that
SHA would prefer involvement on the front end rather than a conflict after a new design is
completed.

We ask that you reconsider inclusion of NCPCA and the City of College Park in the design and
review process. In the interim, please send to my attention the project timeline/schedule,



minutes of design/review meetings and correspondence from Reynard, Garth Beall, or WMATA
that discusses traffic volumes and changes to the project alignment previously approved by SHA.

Finally, I would like to invite you, or another SHA representative familiar with the Interchange
Project, to speak to our civic association on Thursday October 9" at 8 p.m. If you have any
questions you may reach me at 240-965-0214 or ¢nagel 70{@yvahoo.com.

Sincerely,

/ 7 N -
{ PaFndine 1 £l A

Christine Nagle, President
North College Park Citizens Association

Cc: 21% Delegation
Mary Lehman, Prince George’s County Council
Fazlul Kabir, College Park City Council
Patrick Wojhan, College Park City Council



